May 27th-28th-Matinee HER TWELVE MEN (Colour) Greer Garson, Robert Ryan, Barry Sullivan and Richard Hayden.

May 29th-30th-31st THE SILVER LODE (Tech) John Payne, Dan Duryea, and Lizabeth Scott.

June 1st-2nd

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY NEWS

The Horticultural Society would like to thank all those who helped with the unloading and delivery of the carload of manure brought in last week. The speedy release of the car was made possible by your efforts.

The charge of \$1.00 per load covers the delivery costs only and those who have not yet paid this are asked to do so in the next two or three days so that we may reimburse the drivers.

Payment should be made to the Secretary Treasurer, Mrs. G. Maitland, 74 Hudson Drive.

0-0-0

HORTICULTURAL PRESIDENT ADDRESSES KIWANIS

Mr. Farrow, President of the Terrace Bay Horticultural Society, was guest speaker at the regular Kiwanis Club meeting on Tuesday evening.

The Kiwanis members heard an interesting account of the origin and organization of the local branch of the society. In addition, the early days of the movement in Ontario were covered and highlights of early history were read.

The work of the society in Terrace Bay was mentioned and members were interested inhearing about a test plot of "native soil" which is to be developed near the mill wood storage area.

R. Kenney introduced the speaker and Club President, M. O. Nelson was:

HERE IS MORE GOOD NEWS On the SQUARE DANCE JAMBOREE coming June 17th, 1955 in the Continuation

School.

So keep that Date Open. We have a real swell Programme lined

Page 3

up.

There's going to be: FIDDLING CONTEST

(The first of its kind in Terrace Bay) That's all the information we can give you this week, but WATCH next week's "News" for more Good News'.

190000-0-0

F.W.T.A.O. MEETING

the first part of the service.

of the Congregation. Come

There was a meeting of the Port Arthur East Unit of the F.W.T.A.O., on Saturday, May 14th in Schreiber Public School with Miss Lois Windle presiding The election of new officers was as follows:

President - Miss Maureen McKenna, Marathon.

Sec. Treasurer, Miss Helen Dawdy, Marathon

Vice-President - Mrs. O. Laine, Schreiber

Miss Pauline Dowling gave a report about the Spring Assembly in Port Arthur on May 7th.

Among the topics discussed at the meeting were: Teacher Education, Student-Teacher Relationship and Status.

The delegate to the Annual meeting in Toronto in August will be Miss Joan Kensy, Marathon.

Tea was served at the home of Mrs. M. Riddell, after the meeting. north. In their search for gold Harry

Macrie and his co-O-ordend Sam Killburn

endure severe cold and hunger as they.

FOR SALE

RCA Refrigerator - 2 months old Capacity - 11 cubic feet Automatic De-icing Original price \$359.00 Selling for \$240.00 Phone 319.

0-0-0

WANTED TO BUY

Current catalogue prices paid for sea shells. Phone 367.